

JESSE A. LANGER

PLEASE REPLY TO: <u>Bridgeport</u> E-Mail Address: jlanger@cohenandwolf.com

January 4, 2012

VIA REGULAR MAIL AND ELECTRONIC MAIL

Ms. Linda Roberts
Executive Director
Connecticut Siting Council
Ten Franklin Square
New Britain, CT 06051

Re:

Docket No. 393 – Application of T-Mobile Northeast LLC, For a Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for the Construction, Maintenance and Operation of a Telecommunications Facility at 61-1 Buttonball Road in the Town of Old Lyme, Connecticut

Dear Ms. Roberts:

On October 22, 2010, the Connecticut Siting Council ("Council") mailed its approval of a Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need to the Applicant, T-Mobile Northeast LLC ("T-Mobile"), regarding the telecommunications facility ("Facility") proposed in the above-captioned docket. According to the Decision and Order ("D&O"), T-Mobile must complete construction and bring the Facility on-air by April 22, 2012. T-Mobile has not completed construction of the Facility and, therefore, respectfully requests a 6 month extension of time until October 22, 2012, in which to comply with the Council's D&O, specifically Orders 7 and 8.

Very truly yours,

Jesse A. Langer

CC:

The Service List Town of Old Lyme